
City of New Munich 
August 3rd, 2020 

 
The City Council of the City of New Munich met in regular session at 6:30 p.m. in the City Hall. Jim 
Poepping, Shawn Duevel, Ron Doll, Elmer Boecker and Pat Nathe were present.  
 
On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Elmer Boecker and carried the minutes from July 2020 were 
approved. 
 
Al Fiedler, Fire Chief was present to inform the Council of no medical call this month. He presented one 
bill for a printer/toner $265.23.  Al hasn’t had a chance to run to St. Cloud to pick out a container yet, 
but when the container arrives, they will need a level spot possibly next to the propane tanks.  Al will 
talk with Roger on leveling when he is ready. 
 
Tom Valerius, Water/Waste Water Operator noted with the Water tower down due to the new lining, 
after Wednesday they will fill and take samples, we should know results Friday night.   
Wastewater discharged the south pond, the State have been looking at our monitoring results, nitrates 
are high, they suspect a hole in the north pond.  They would like Tom to run the ponds different next 
year.  He will work with the State with the flow pattern. August will be doing the lead and copper 
testing. He would like the water tower to be back to normal before doing the samples. Tom mentioned 
that the new remote meters are scheduled to ship today, August 3rd.  
 
Jaycees will be doing a Food Shelf drive, battle with the Cities in the next month. 
 
On a motion by Elmer Boecker, seconded by Pat Nathe and carried the building permit for Monica 
Rieland, Ron Doll and Bruce Samuelson (pending zoning approval) were approved. Motion carried. 
 
Jeff Bertram with West Central Sanitation attended the meeting and spoke to Council about the garbage 
contract.  We have had lots of complaints about our current garbage services with  
They would like to service us when we are out of our current contract.  
 
Insurance through the League of MN Cities will be renewed in November, council did not have any 
changes to the policy as of now. 
 
The 2020 budget was discussed briefly, we will continue to review and will be tabled until the meeting in 
September. The council is looking to add the following items to the budget, lighting for City Hall & Fire 
Hall.  
 
The September meeting will be Tuesday, September 8th at 6:30 p.m. due to Labor Day.  
 
On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the following bills were approved. 
 
ALBANY MUTUAL TELEPHONE $123.53  

Allen Fiedler $265.23  

EFTPS $574.97  

ERNST'S LOCKSMITH $64.41  



GERALD REVERMANN $15.00  

GOPHER STATE ONE CALL $1.35 

HAWKINS, INC $10.00  

KRAEMER LUMBER $17.96  

JOVANOVICH, DEGE & ATHMANN $323.00 

MINNESOTA REVENUE $6.28  

OAK ELECTRIC SERVICE INCORPORATED $715.94  

PERA $368.26  

Postmaster $70.00  

Rahn's Oil & Propane, INC $49.73  

STAR PUBLICATIONS, LLC $28.00  

Thomas Valerius $62.10  

WASTE MANAGEMENT $74.70  

WORMS LUMBER & READY MIX INC. $10.72  

XCEL ENERGY $1,094.59  

Stacy Funk $808.50  

Ann Piotrowski $184.70  

GERALD REVERMANN $83.11  

James Rieland $382.79  

Thomas Valerius 
1399.78 

  
  
  
  

 
On a motion by Shawn Duevel, seconded by Ron Doll and carried the meeting was adjourned at 8:02 
p.m.  
 
 
City Clerk 
Stacy Funk 
 
 
 
 
 


